Saint Matthias Parish

409 Hemenway Street
Marlborough, MA 01752
Phone: 508-460-9255 Website: stmatt-
par.org Facebook: facebook.com/stmattpar

Parish Leadership

Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor
frobrien(@stmattpar.org

Doug Peltak, Senior Deacon
denpeltak(@stmattpar.org

Paul G. Coletti, Deacon
dcncoletti@stmattpar .org

Russ Morey, Senior Deacon

Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director
tsalafia(@stmattpar.org

Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministry, Emerita
jmsweetums(@aol.com

Joyce Belliveau, Choir Director
jbbelle(@comcast.net

April Lowe, Office Manager
alowe@stmattpar .org

Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper
ddoona(@stmattpar.org

Sinara Silva, Maintenance

Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council

St. Vincent dePaul Society tel. no. 978-493-3037

Celebrations of the Eucharist

The Lord’s Day
Saturday Vigil: ~ 4:00 p.m.
Sunday: 10:00 a.m.

Liturgy of the Word for Children
Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the
10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month
(October through April)
Weekday
Monday, Tuesday, and Friday: 9: 00 a.m., Downstairs Chapel
Holy Day
9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.
Easter Sunday
9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

Mission Statement
To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and
appearance, a true Christian community.

Faith Formation

Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with
God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us and
then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation
Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as
individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for
grade school children, a comprehensive Confirmation program,
intergenerational learning in a variety of formats, and an adult
enrichment program. For more information, contact Theresa

Salafia (tsalafia(@stmattpar.org).

Community Prayer Line

Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891),
offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends. Requests may
also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the
Church. All requests will be kept confidential.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults

Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another
Christian community and are interested in learning more about
initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa
Salafia (tsalafia(@stmattpar.org).

Infant Baptism

Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and
children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.
Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least
two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis and
the choosing of godparents.

Adult Confirmation
Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the
sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran

Reconciliation

This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as
Penance and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or
by appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the
sacrament occur during Advent and Lent.

Anointing of the Sick

The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, or
confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and anointed
with sacred oil. This can take place at a parish Mass, in the home
or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more details.

Marriage

Congratulations to engaged couples! Please contact Fr. Fran cight
months to a year before your Wedding to plan a program of
marriage preparation.

Welcome New Parishioners!

We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community.
Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances or
register at the parish office. We look forward to welcoming you to
our parish community.




St. Matthias Parish

St. Matthias Parish Office
508-406-9255

Though the Parish Office is still closed to visitors, you
may call the office on Mondays or Thursdays from
10a.m. to 2p.m. with questions, requests for
documents or to make an appointment to
see a staff member.

Weekly Celebration of the Eucharist is available on the
St. Matthias Parish webpage: Stmattpar.org
and the Facebaok page: Facebook.com/stmattpar

REMEMBERING OUR FATHERS

PRAY FOR THE
HEALING OF THE SICK

ﬂffea.re gi;ay Tor. .. \l:ys i
Richard Abraham, Donna Anastas, Conor Canavan,
William Connors, Carol Chatalian, Danielle and Melissa
Chiasson, Steven Chiasson, Joseph Cox, Adelbert Cyr,
Richard Desjardin, Kent Dudley, Stella Fettig, Jason
Fournier, David Giugno, Dicky Guild, Russ Hokanson,
Debbie Jennings, Emma Johnston, Alice Kimball, Marie
Leigh, Daniel Lopes, Fr. Mike MacEwen, Dave
Mackenzie, Doreen Martin, Pat McNeil, Patrick Mauro,
Maura McGuinness, Judy McManus, Marlene Mele,
Michael Messom, Theresa Morrill Deborah Natoli,
Jennifer Natoli, Mary and Bob O’Connor, Johnny
Pellrine, Theresa Perry, Jennifer Reis, Andrew Tivnan,
Pedro Torres, Trunfio Family, Ronald Vaudreuil,
Vanessa Viega, AnnMarie Walters, and Paul Weibel.

Contact the Parish office 508-460-9255 or email
admin(@stmatipar.org to add a loved one to the Prayer List.

June 14, 2020 - Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ
(Corpus Christi)

“Because there is one bread, we who are many are one
body, for we all partake of the one bread.”
(1 Corinthians 10:17)

As disciples of Jesus, we are called to lead holy lives and
invite others to join us. Living a stewardship lifestyle,
being grateful and generous with our gifts, serves a
twofold purpose. One, it helps build God’s kingdom here
on earth. Two, it helps us strengthen each other’s
relationship with God the Father, Jesus, and the Holy
Spirit. It becomes our road map to Heaven. Let’s help
each other get there!

Dads hold our hands for a little while,
and hold our hearts forever.

The month of June is a time to honor our

honor someone

fathers, dads and the great men who made a
positive impact in our lives. St. Matthias Parish
prays for these men and if you would like to
in a special way,
complete the Father’s Day envelope mailed to

please

you or send one in to the parish office. Please
include the names of those whom you would like remembered
in our weekly bulletin.

Albert Benson
John Bloem
Charles A. Brennan
Paul D. Burke
Guilbert Bushy
Walter Chamberlain
Edwin A. Conner
Adrien Cote
Ronald Cote

George
DeBeaucourt Sr

George H. Deibel
Andrew F. Deibel
William Joseph Doyle
Michael J. Fallon
John Galoci
Michael Galvin
George Gazza
Joseph Gazza

Raymond G.
St. Germain

Joseph Grassey
Alphonse Grassey

Thomas Grasso

Peter Jurkiewicz
Arthur Keeler
William Kelly

George Kossuth
John Kossuth

Carl Lodi
Frank Mangan
John Mangan
Antonio Masciarelli
Alphonse Matta
James Matta

Salvatore Matta
David Mauro
Ernest Mauro
Patrick Mauro

John McCarthy

Fathers: McManus,
Pierce, Ware,
Toomey and

Morin

Alfred Moquin
Dermot O'Callaghan

Michael
O'Callaghan Jr

Michael
O'Callaghan Sr

Ed O'Rourke
Christie Rembetsy
Ernest Russo
Edward Sciore
Emmet Shea
Harold W. Shea Jr.

Timothy Joseph
Sheehan

John E. Smith Sr.
Joseph Staffenberg
Ed Surprenant
Frank Surprenant
Louis Varcasia
Peter White
Alton White
Henry Yodlowski
John Zemejda
Joseph Zemejda
Stanley Zemejda
Howard Zerella

Thomas Zerella

MONTHLY MAINTENANCE COLLECTION
WEEKEND JUNE 13 AND JUNE 14

The St. Matthias Parish monthly maintenance collection is
scheduled for the weekend of June 13 and June 14. Your mail-
in or on-line contributions help to sustain the buildings,
facilities and upkeep of the parish campus. We thank you for
your monthly support of the maintenance expenses.




June 14, 2020

Solemnity of the Body and Blood of Christ

From Fr. Fran

On A Mission

In the Catholic Church we hear a lot about mission.
“From maintenance to mission” is the title of books and
programs in the church that encourage parishes to reexamine
all of parish life around the mission Jesus has given us: to
form ourselves as good disciples and bring Christ’s message
to our part of the world.

“Mission not Movement” was one of the chants heard at
a recent Black Lives Matter protest in Framingham. When
asked by a reporter what the “mission” was, one man said
resolutely “it’s true racial equality”.

Since the turn of this century, we have seen a number of
movements that are on a mission to uncover and eradicate
darkness. A continuing sequence of events and issues has
forced us to look at society’s injustices and inequalities with
a new intensity and resolve. From the Catholic Church’s
coming to terms with the abuse of minors, to the Me Too
movement’s uncovering of the ways in which women are
abused by men in power, we are confronted with issues of
injustice and we have demanded that something be done
about them.

And now the cycle continues with Black Lives Matter.
As we listened to the voices of children abused in the church
and women abused by men, so now we need to listen to
those black voices relating their stories of abuse and
injustice. And it seems that a heck of a lot of people are
listening. The faces in the protests are of all colors. All
races are coming together, uniting in this common cause.

Christ’s mission was and is to bring the love of God to
all people, to bring justice to the oppressed, to bring freedom
to those held down, to reveal each person’s true worth as a
child of God, and to challenge those in authority who would
do otherwise. This is our mission as well.

Right now that mission is calling us to come to the aid of
our black sisters and brothers.

May we resolutely take up this work, constantly
monitoring our own words and actions and aligning them
more and more with the heart of Christ, our shepherd.

Reopening of St. Matthias for Worship

If all goes well, and the weather cooperates, our
reopening team is looking toward beginning mass again at
the end of June. After two good discussions, it was agreed
that an outdoor venue would be the best at this time during
the pandemic. While detailed instructions are forth-coming,
it would be good for all of us to understand some of the
changes that will be taking place.

We will continue to record mass each week and it will
be posted on our social media accounts each Sunday
morning. Our first in-person mass will most likely be at 10
AM on a Sunday to be determined. If you are in one of the
high risk categories for the virus, I strongly suggest that you
continue to watch either our internet masses or one of the
televised masses for the time being.

Strict adherence to the social distancing guidelines
prohibits us from gathering the usual number of people for
mass. Therefore, the archdiocese has asked us to have a
reservation system in place. You will be able to book a
space for you or for your family through our social media or
through a call to the parish office on a first come, first served
basis. We are still working out how many people we will be
able to accommodate.

For Mass out on the lawn, you will be asked to bring
your own chairs or blanket. We will have a small tented
area for those sensitive to the sun.

We are also looking into the possibility of having Mass
in the parking lot. In that venue you will most likely be able
to stay in your cars or sit in your lawn chairs beside your
vehicle. More on this soon!

In any event, you will be asked a series of questions
when you book your place at Mass. These questions will
pertain to your health status and any contact you may have
had with COVID 19 patients. This is of course to make sure
we are providing the safest environment for all parishioners.

You will be asked to bring your own personal hand
sanitizer. (We will also have some available on site.) Unless
medically unable to do so, you will be required to wear a
mask from the time you exit your car until you return. There
will be greeters to direct you at check-in points and at
assigned rows for seating. There will be access to restrooms
while you are on the property. Unfortunately there will be no
socializing before or after Mass.

As you can see, this will be a very different experience
for us. I ask your patience and understanding as we begin
this adventure together. We will be needing volunteers for
the logistical and hospitality aspects of our masses. Specific
tasks will be described soon.

Let us pray for a successful relaunching of our
celebrations of the Eucharist. 1 am looking forward to
seeing you all very soon!
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Solemnity of the Body and Blood of Christ

FAITH FORMATION — THERESA SALAFIA

For families who await the special sacrament times for
their children, First Eucharist and Confirmation, a schedule
has not been received from the Archdiocese. Since the
underlying priority remains safety for the common good,
time prevails for everything we do as we re-open our
lives. As soon as we receive direction all families will be
notified.

Now that parts of our lives have opened, questions
abound about Faith Formation registration and what
will the gatherings look like. Our leaders in the
Archdiocese are guiding parishes to plan with the same
priorities as the churches have been directed. Many
webinars have been held to help us plan well and
effectively to complement parents as the first religious
educators of their children. Naturally, we miss being with
the children who help us be good disciples and ministers
of God's word.

Please remember us in your prayers and good
works. We think of you and pray you are safe and remain
healthy. A couple of resources for families:
Magnifikid.com/free. This resource helps children follow
the mass and has activities related to the weekly
readings. You can also find a friendly translation of the
weekly readings following this link:www.pflaum.com/
readings.

Weekly Financials—Weekly Goal: $4,000

Offertory Collection for June 7

Offertory Mail Week of 5/31 $2.672.00
WeShare Offertory $ 677.55

$ 3,349.55
Parish Maintenance: $ 400.00
WeShare Maintenance: $ 180.00

Thank you for your continued support
during these difficult times.

MASS INTENTION REQUESTS

Due to the cancellation of weekend and weekday
Celebrations of the Eucharist that began the weekend of
March 13-14, many scheduled mass intentions were placed
on hold.

Once our Celebrations of the Eucharist return to some
semblance of normalcy, we will begin to reschedule the
intentions that were put on hold while making every effort
to maintain the intentions that are on the current schedule.

A staff member will contact everyone who requested
specific intentions to work out a reschedule date.

Thank you for your understanding and patience. Please
know your loved ones are in our prayers.

From the Desk of Deacon Russ
Feast of the Holy Trinity 2020

As I reflect on last week’s celebration of the Feast of the
Holy Trinity, and being ordained for many years, 1 feel
confident that each year that I encounter this feast, my
knowledge and comfort with it has increased: The Holy
Trinity. It is the feast which calls us to join the Father and Son
in a special unity; a bond of peace and harmony with the grace
that the Holy Spirit gives to us flowing out (CCC 813).

That unity is the lifeblood, the core, and the heart of the
Church, but it is threatened by sin and the burden of sins
consequences (CCC 814). Thus, we are called-upon to pray
for the graces that will help us to find the roots of the evil
that tear at unity and attempt to render it powerless. It is not
an easy task but well worth our efforts.

No matter where we are or where we are going, that evil
lurks; looking for the time and place to make headway into
relationships and begin to weaken bonds until that unity that
is visible by freely-given acts of love begins to wear down.
When that “beachhead” is found, when members of a family
lose sight of one another, it may not be long before the bonds
of the remaining relationship are gone. We can begin in our
own families.

For many the last two months have been a challenge:
limiting outside travel to grocery shopping and medical
supplies or issues makes for a lot of time together in one
place; perhaps more so than ever before. This has been a
great opportunity to demonstrate to our family members how
peaceful and joy-filled family unity can be; especially when
everyone of us is involved. It was helpful to ask help from
the Lord as we learned a new family way to pray; ourselves
and along with our family members; one on one, or as a
group. As we started to pray, we may have been
uncomfortable or awkward (we had not done this as much as
we could have) but we eventually found our way and became
immersed in the peace that pervaded our hearts where we
live and have our being. God is good!

Sometimes things did not go well; some walked-away and
refused to come back. We were called to be patient and kind
to those persons and keep communication lines open
throughout the ordeal; God would help that person if we gave
him space to do so. It was and continues to be important to
keep our regimen of prayer going, include that separated
person in our thoughts and prayers, and continue to grow in
unity through the experience. The environmental change of
peace and harmony would begin to envelope the whole
family as God changed our hearts, Jesus Christ taught us
through His words and actions, and the Holy Spirit gave each
the grace to enter-into a new togetherness within our family.

As time goes on, our “new” family could spread that unity
beyond ourselves into others in our remote family and
friends. Our increased sense of peace and harmony could
touch the hearts of others who took up that baton, engaged in
family prayer themselves, and started to spread the peace.

Safe Journey.




REFLECTION BY SIOBHAN GANNON
PARISHIONER AND STUDENT AT
ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY

Coronavirus has disrupted our way of living, however it
does not prevent us from growing as individuals, exploring
nature, and supporting one another. The restrictions of
quarantine allow us to slow down and appreciate the natural
world around us. This, in turn, will give us the strength and
mentality needed to maintain a healthy community. My
family has been spending this quarantine appreciating and
exploring nature. I’ve used my free time to climb mountains
and hike through forests, and it brings a unique joy that is
needed in such hectic times. Without traveling more than five
minutes from my house, | have seen wonderful creatures
such as baby swans, beavers, and great blue herons! While
we should not forget the challenges and suffering going on
throughout our nation and planet, we are able to appreciate
the simple beauty that surrounds us. From this we can draw
the clarity, serenity, and cognizance needed in such difficult
times. With a clear mind and awareness of our surroundings,
we are better fit to support our community, maintain a
healthy lifestyle, and promote peace to those around us.

GIVING THANKS FOR SUMMER

Father, Creator of all, thank You for summer!
Thank you for the warmth of the sun
and the increased daylight.
Thank You for the beauty I see all around me
and for the opportunity to be outside and enjoy Y our creation.
Thank You for the increased time I have to be
with my friends and family,
and for the more casual pace of the summer season.
Draw me closer to You this summer.
Teach me how I can pray
no matter where [ am or what [ am doing.
Warm my soul with the awareness of Your presence
and light my path with Your Word and Counsel.
As I enjoy Your creation, create in me
a pure heart and a hunger and a thirst for You
www.xavier.edu |
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31 Curtis Ave.

Marlborough, MA 01752

7 508-481-9537

=22 CMS, Inc.

Screened Loam * Bark Mulch
Crushed Stone * Sand
Crushed Gravel
Stone Dust
379 South St., Marlboro, MA
508-481-0011
www.cmsinc-ma.com

Family Owned Since 1929
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&New “Horizors

Independent & Assisted Living
in Marlborough

400 Hemenway St.
CountryCommunities.com

508-460-5200

SHORT & ROWE
Funeral Home
PHILLIP R. SHORT

(508) 485-0180 | (508) 485-0855

95 WEST MAIN STREET
MARLBOROUGH, MA 01752

shortandrowefuneralhome.com

Local People Helping
Local People

CONCORD

Heating and
Air Conditioning, Inc.

Installations, Sales & Service

Call Today!
(978) 369-6980

www.concordheatingandac.com

St. Matthias, Marlborough, MA

- Stet's Qi Cates/ |
'PRE ORDER NOW FOR THANKSGIVING!E

1 Italian Cookie Assortment, Italian Ricotta Pie, Pumpkin Pie, Apple Pie, ¥
I Blueberry Pie, Chocolate Cream Pie, Custom Cakes and more... ¥

:416 Boston Post Rd. E., Unit 7 « Marlborough:
' (508) 305-2164 .
! www.stellascustomcakes.com !

03-0482




